RM 220 Administrator

From:

| Sent: | Tuesday, May 3, 2022 3:03 PM |
|---|--|
| To: | RM 220 Administrator |
| Subject: | FW: A MEMBERS FAIR in 2012 and another in 2020 |
| Follow Up Flag: Flag Status: | Follow up Flagged |
| From: PARCS <parcs+sasktel.net@ccsend.com> Sent: Tuesday, May 03, 2022 2:52 PM To: RM220 General <rm220general@rm220.ca> Subject: A MEMBERS FAIR in 2012 and another in 2020</rm220general@rm220.ca></parcs+sasktel.net@ccsend.com> | |
| You will find a co | ARCS UPDATE #180 - May 2, 2022 py of this newsletter in the NEWSLETTER section on our website https://www.skparcs.com |

RM220 General

A MEMBERS FAIR in 2012

A decade ago, we phoned resort village administrators, asking them to identify the topics that were current for them (either as CHALLENGES or as ACHIEVEMENTS). Listed below are most of the topics that their council chose to speak to us about in 2012. Lets take a moment to look back at those phone chats with 34 resort villages, 10 years ago:

The **RV of AQUADEO** spoke about their move to provide year-round services such as **potable water**.

The **RV of BIG SHELL** said that they were looking at building a <u>public storage</u> <u>lot for holding camper trailers</u>.

The **RV** of **COCHIN** described their <u>reverse osmosis water treatment plant</u> and the future need for its year-round use.

The **RV** of **ECHO BAY** stated that they needed to **stop non-compliance to village bylaws**, especially with regard to disposal of grey water.

The **RV of GREIG LAKE** talked about the need for a <u>new access road</u> into the community.

The RV of KIVIMAA-MOONLIGHT BAY identified the issue of <u>lakefront boat</u> traffic and overcrowding.

The **RV of PEBBLE BAY** described their start-up of a social committee with the **goal of revitalizing their community**.

The RV of BEAVER FLAT expressed their pride in their <u>new boat launch</u>, <u>built</u> at a cost of \$87,000.

The **RV of COTEAU BEACH** described their upgraded system for pumping water and the <u>installation of lakeshore porta-potties</u>.

The **RV of ETTER'S BEACH** described the challenge of cleaning up after major flooding and their pride in their <u>2 new play parks.</u>

The **RV of GRANDVIEW** spoke about the challenges with the <u>new rules that</u> <u>forbid land spreading of sewage</u> and about training for newly elected councilors.

The RV of MANITOU BEACH spoke about the challenges of having more yearround residents and thr RV's new affiliation with the <u>Mid-Sask Allliance and</u> the development of new zoning bylaws.

The RV of NORTH GROVE spoke of the challenges of ATVs in the village and the development of building inspection bylaws.

The RV of SUN VALLEY told us about <u>regulating access to their boat</u> launch.

The RV of SHIELDS described their development of a <u>lovely golf course and</u> the challenges of door-to-door garbage collection.

The RV of CANDLE LAKE spoke about the <u>challenges of: lakefront</u> development, the purchase of a fire-truck and coping with 3 new developments on their lake.

The RV of CHORNEY BEACH described their 3-years of extensive building of flood-protection infrastructure.

The RV of LESLIE BEACH spoke of their <u>nearby regional park</u>, <u>new signage</u>, new traffic bylaws, plus the need for emergency protocols.

The RV of TOBIN LAKE described their <u>new water plant and their talks</u> about building a lagoon.

The RV of WAKAW LAKE described their concerns about the <u>phosphate run-off causing the algae in their lake</u>.

The RV of BIRD'S POINT spoke about the problem of <u>camper-trailers</u> parked on residents' lots.

The RV of B-SAY-TAH described their <u>need for zoning bylaws, plus the</u> encroahment of lots onto road allowances.

The RV of the DISTRICT of KATEPWA outlined their <u>major lagoon</u> construction <u>project</u> that took over 3 years to build and cost more than 5 million, along with their <u>two new playgrounds</u> and tennis courts.

The RV of FORT SAN expressed their concern about the <u>stresses on the</u> Ou'Appelle Lakes from Regina sewage disposal.

The **RV of GLEN HARBOUR** stated that their bylaws regarding campers on residential lots needed addressing, **by updating their zoning bylaws**.

The RV of ISLAND VIEW described their pride in the construction of a new summer kitchen and in their hiring of a summer program coordinator.

The **RV of KANNATA VALLEY** were proud of their shared endeavor with neighbouring communities in <u>building a water treatment plant</u>; they also spoke about working with the RCMP to <u>stop break-ins and vandalism to boat trailers.</u>

The **RV of LUMSDEN BEACH** spoke about the flooding on 5 of their community beaches and how they hauled 260 sq. yards of sand to **rebuild their beaches**.

The **RV of MELVILLE BEACH** described how they needed to help residents to understand the importance of building inspections/permits (**zoning bylaws**).

The **RV of PELICAN POINT** addressed the problem of a residence that had been illegally **built partially on municipal reserve land** and the ensuing work to subdivide and correct the error.

The **RV of SASKATCHEWAN BEACH** described <u>a huge growth spurt</u> (more than 100 building permits in 4 years - 55 homes plus garages). The new residences have highlighted the need for bylaw enforcement.

The **RV of SUNSET COVE** emphasized how hard-hit they were by the recent floods and the **challenge of the many needs for restoration**.

The RV of CHITEK LAKE spoke about their infrastructure needs, for both <u>a</u> water treatment plant to go along with their recently constructed <u>seweage treatment facility</u>.

A number of these resort villages agreed to share their stories as part of the Members' Fair during the 2012 Convention. Mini-presentations ranged from 5 to 15 minutes and became the topic of coffee break conversations.

A MEMBERS' FAIR is planned again in 2022

A decade later, PARCS is again planning to include a Members Fair as part of their upcoming convention (Oct. 14/15 at the Hilton Garden Inn in Saskatoon).

Perhaps your community has undertaken a new initiative aimed at:

- Providing new services, or
- · Ensuring bylaw compliance, or
- · Passing new bylaws, or
- Erecting a new building, or
- · Fostering recreation, or
- · Protecting the environment.

If you would like to share your community's challenge or your achievement at our convention, please send a

brief message about your topic (whether you need 5 minutes or 15 minutes) in an email to Lynne, at 306, 630-9698. We would be pleased to hear from you.

PARCS | 425 4th Ave. NW (#129), Moose Jaw, Saskatchewan S6H 8B7 Canada

<u>Unsubscribe rm220general@rm220.ca</u>

<u>Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice</u>

Sent by parcs@sasktel.net powered by

